
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 14, 2019 
 

RE:  Yes on AB 38 and AB 1668 — Fire Safety & Increased Workforce for Fighting Wildfires  
 
Dear Members of the Senate:  
 
Thank you for taking action before legislative break to create clear rules and 
accountability for wildfire mitigation, and to help ensure resources will be available to 
help victims and communities when fires do occur. Of course, there is much more that 
can and should be done to keep Californians safe, that is why we are encouraging your 
support of AB 38 (Wood) and AB 1668 (Carrillo). 
 
Home hardening and establishing defensible spaces is vital to reducing the growth of 
wildfires. Ensuring resources are available to homes in fire hazard zones is essential to 
improving California’s ability to prevent, prepare for, and respond to wildfires.   
 
Please vote YES on AB 38 (Wood) to establish the Fire Hardened Homes Revolving 
Loan and Rebate Fund to provide financial assistance and rebates to owners of eligible 
buildings to pay for fire hardening improvements and vegetation management costs 
necessary to create non-combustible defensible space.  
 
Additionally, we need to ensure there is adequate investment in highly trained and 
qualified women and men who are on the front lines protecting us from wildfires. 
During the recent fires, prisoners provided critical and cost-effective defense against 
natural disasters. Sponsored by the California Professional Firefighters, AB 1668 offers a 
promising career path for those formerly incarcerated individuals who served on 
California fire lines. 
 
Please VOTE YES on AB 1668 (Carrillo) to open pathways to employment and skill 
development while increasing the available workforce to provide critical fuels 
reduction, vegetation management, natural resource protection and support to our 
front-line firefighters battling California wildfires.  
 
As we enter the peak of fire season, the time to act is now. Wildfires won’t wait. 
 
Sincerely,  
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Local 47 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gary Passmore, President 
Congress of California Seniors 
 
Debra J. Williams, President 
Building Resilient Communities 
 
Patrick Lavin, Business Manager/Financial 
Secretary  
International Brotherhood of Electrical 
Workers Local 47 
 
Pat Fong Kushida, President & CEO 
California Asian Pacific Chamber of 
Commerce 
 
Kelly Boyd, Policy Director  
California Low Carbon Fuel and Energy 
Coalition  
 
Nate Fairman, Business Manager/Financial 
Secretary  
International Brotherhood of Electrical 
Workers Local 465 
 
Eugene “Mitch” Mitchell, Vice President 
State Government Affairs and External 
Affairs  
San Diego Gas & Electric 
 
Dee Slade, Executive Director  
African American Network of Kern County 
 
Michael Turnipseed, Executive Director 
Kern County Taxpayers Association 
 
Daniel Oaxaca, Founder & Executive Director  
San Gabriel Valley Conservation and Service 
Corps 
 
Joanne McClaskey, Executive Director 
Industry Business Council  
 
Tracy Stanhoff, President 
American Indian Chamber of Commerce 
of California 
 
Theresa Harvey, President & CEO 
North Orange County Chamber  
 
 

Nan Brasmer, President  
California Alliance for Retired Americans 
 
Sue Piper, Chair 
Oakland Firesafe Council 
 
Tom Dalzell, Business Manager 
International Brotherhood of Electrical 
Workers Local 1245 
 
Julian Cañete, President & CEO  
California Hispanic Chamber of 
Commerce 
 
Bruce E. Channing, Executive Director  
The Association of California Cities – 
Orange County (ACC – OC)  
 
Lucy Dunn, President & CEO  
Orange County Business Council  
 
Antonio Sanchez, Political Director 
International Brotherhood of Electrical 
Workers Local 11  
 
Caroline Choi, Senior Vice President of 
Corporate Affairs 
Southern California Edison 
 
Frank Garcia, Chairman 
National Association of State Latino 
Chambers of Commerce 
 
Lisa Baca, Executive Director  
California Latino Leadership Institute  
 
Ana Cubas, Founder & CEO  
The Latina Public Service Academy  
 
Angela Gibson-Shaw, President  
Greater Los Angeles African American 
Chamber of Commerce (GLAAACC)  
 
Mariko Kahn, Executive Director 
Pacific Asian Counselling Services (PACS) 
 
Kisha Collier, Program Director 
Community Health Action Network 
 

Community Health  
Action Network 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Nancy Starczyk, Chair of the Board 
Santa Clarita Valley Chamber of Commerce 
 
Donna Duperron, President & CEO 
Torrance Area Chamber of Commerce  
 
Iris Gutierrez, Director 
High Desert Hispanic Chamber of Commerce 
 
Vincent Salinas, Chairman  
Latino Political Action Committee of Tulare 
County 
 
Michael Hewitt, President 
CalDorado Group, LLC 
 
Tony Harris, President & CEO 
West American Design & Development, Inc. 
 
Paul Berry, Project Manager 
DR Microgrd, LLC 
 
Armenian National Committee of America-
Crescenta Valley Chapter 
 
Armenian National Committee of America-
East San Fernando Valley Chapter  
 
Armenian National Committee of America-
North San Fernando Valley Chapter 
 
 
 

Anthony Duarte, CEO 
Regional Chamber of Commerce – San 
Gabriel Valley  
 
Adolfo Varas, Executive Director 
Latino Chamber of Commerce of 
Compton  
 
Carole Beswick, CEO 
Inland Action 
 
Iris Gutierrez, Co-Founder 
High Desert Latin Heritage Coalition 
 
Romulus Berzescu, Vice President and 
Director 
Sargent & Lundy Engineers, Ltd. 
 
Monica Farias, Executive Director 
The Greater West Covina 
Business Association 
 
Sonia Miranda, Office Manager 
Adelanto Chamber of Commerce  
 
Dylan Johnson, CEO 
Shaver Lake Visitors Bureau 
 
Iris Gutierrez, Principal 
Fuerza Marketing & Advertising 
 

North San Fernando Valley Chapter 

East San Fernando Valley Chapter 

Crescenta Valley Chapter 


